Caddell Construction Co. 2700 Lagoon Park Drive Montgomery, Alabama 36109 † 334.272-7723 f 334 272-8844



September 3, 2013

Mr. Justin Taibbi
Principal
Atlas Electrical Construction
P.O. Box 93024
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87199

Reference: New Exchange at Kirtland AFB, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Taibbi:

I'd like to thank you and your team for a very successful conclusion to a difficult project that challenged us all. AAFES is extremely pleased with the new Exchange, and I am proud of what our team, including Atlas Electrical, has accomplished.

The electrical portion of the scope of work was demanding and required maximum flexibility in adapting to constant changes in the design and individual preferences of the various tenants and end users. Atlas quickly responded to these modifications and maintained schedule momentum. The on-site Atlas team, and particularly the leadership of Leonard Mestas, was a model of efficiency, productivity, and cooperation.

Caddell prides itself on being one of the safest general contractors in the nation by measure of our consistently low EMR and numerous national safety awards; there is nothing more important than safety on a Caddell jobsite. Atlas Electrical demonstrated repeatedly that they share this same commitment to a safe, secure, and orderly project site. As a result, this project completed more than 192,000 man hours without a single OSHA recordable. Safety problems and infractions on a project often occur during electrical installations, but not with the Atlas crew that we had on-site. The Atlas team was meticulous in their safety planning and program execution. Our Safety Manager and I were often impressed.

The partnership among the general contractor, architect, owner, tenants, and key subcontractors is always the foundation of success on a project. In this regard, Atlas was exceptional. Caddell included Atlas as a respected team member, and Atlas gave the project 110%. As a result, it has been a profitable job that delivered outstanding quality to a satisfied customer.

Mr. Taibbi, you can be proud of your team at the Kirtland Exchange. They represented your company with professionalism and skill. We look forward to an opportunity to work with you and your company again.

Regards,

Paul Lavanish Project Manager

Caddell Construction Co.